

Terry Yamauchi, M.D.

Arkansas Department of Human Services Division of Volunteerism

1300 Donaghey Plaza South P.O. Box 1437 Little Rock, Arkansas 72203-1437 Telephone (501) 682-7540



Billie Ann Myers

October 17, 1991

The Honorable Hubert Brodell Mayor of Jonesboro 314 West Washington Jonesboro, AR, 72401

Dear Mayor Brodell,

Congratulations on being chosen one of the twelve communities to receive the 1991 Arkansas Volunteer Community of the Year Award.

On Monday, November 18, 1991 the Awards will be presented to the twelve community winners at a noon luncheon during the Arkansas Municipal League's fall meeting. This year the fall meeting will be held in Fayetteville at the Hilton Hotel. I will be at the conference registration table at 11:00 a.m. to confirm awards information with you. Please meet me at the registration table before the luncheon begins.

The mayor and the nominator will be seated at reserved tables at the front of the banquet room. We are asking the mayor of each community to receive his/her city's award from the Governor and after the luncheon the mayors will be asked to stay for a group picture.

Please RSVP by Friday. November 11, 1991, by calling me at 1-800-482-5850, ext. 27540 or 682-7540.

We look forward to seeing you on November 18, 1991, at Fayetteville.

Simperely,

Pat Reed

Special Projects Coordinator

Arkansas Division of Volunteerism

PR:js

"The Arkansas Department of Human Services is in compliance with Titles VI and VII of the Civil Rights Act and is operated, managed and delivers services without regard to age, religion, handicap, sex, race, color or national origin."